
Dear Brian,	
 	
As Chair of St Peter's Community Gathering I would like to thank the AuL and 
Mossley Branch of the Freemasons for your very generous donation to our 
community group.	
 	
This donation will enable our group to hold our annual Family Fun Day in 
Oxford Park this Summer.  Many families benefit from the super day out 
where parents do not have to worry about what it will cost.  As St Peter's 
Ward is classed as a highly deprived area many families find it hard to finance 
expensive trips out for their children and our annual Fun Day ensures these 
families enjoy fun, food and entertainment that doesn't cost them 
anything.  The day is about bringing families together and enjoying each 
other's company and sharing the joy the day brings for them and their 
children. 	
 	
Thank you to you Brian and the Masons for all the help and friendship you 
have given to us and not least for the wonderful donation we have received 
from you.  Please come along if you can on Saturday, 7th July to see first-
hand the happiness your donation will bring to our families.  We are inviting 
the Civic Mayor of Tameside to open the event and the Tameside Reporter 
will be in attendance to record the event and take photographs.	
 	
Thank you once again to the Masons for your benevolence and kindness, it is 
very much appreciated.	
 	
Kind regards.	
 	
Joyce.	
Chair. 
 
This was followed by a further note from Councillor Joyce Bowerman: 
 
Dear Brian, 
You are welcome. What a fantastic organisation the Masons are and we are 
deeply indebted for their generosity. 
Hope to see you soon. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Joyce 
 
	
	


